Pennridge Regional Police Commission Meeting Minutes

June 26, 2019

The regular business meeting of the Pennridge Regional Police Commission was held at 7:00pm on June 26, 2019 in the meeting room at the Pennridge Regional Police Headquarters, 200 Ridge Road, Sellersville, PA 18960.

Present: Don

Don Duvall

Jay Keyser

Gary Volovnik

Rodney Blake

John Rice, Esq.

Commissioner

Co

Marianne Morano East Rockhill Township Manager Greg Lippincott West Rockhill Township Manager

The meeting was called to order at 7:03 pm by Chairperson Mr. Duvall with the Pledge of Allegiance.

There was a moment of silence to honor Chief Steven Hillias who passed away unexpectedly on June 16, 2019. Chief Hillias was a 22 year veteran of the Perkasie Police Department.

Citizen Comment #1:

There was none.

Announcements:

Mr. Keyser advised that there would be a brief Executive Session to discuss pending litigation.

Approval of Minutes from April 24, 2019 Regular Meeting

On motion by Mr. Keyser, seconded by Mr. Volovnik, to adopt the meeting minutes from the Pennridge Regional Police Commission's May 22, 2019 Regular Meeting. With no additional discussion, all present voted in favor.

Financial Report: Chief Blake

Chief Blake read the financial report dated June 26, 2019. After payment of the monthly bills totaling \$61,041.11 the total operational account balances equal \$227,033.54. The capital reserve account funds total \$200,689.26.

On motion by Mr. Volovnik, seconded by Mr. Keyser, to approve payment of Bills List dated June 26, 2019 totaling \$61,041.26 and the Financial Report as presented. With no additional discussion, all present voted in favor.

Chief's Report: Chief Blake

Chief Blake read the monthly report indicating Department activities for the month of May, 2019.

On motion by Mr. Keyser, seconded by Mr. Volovnik, to approve the Chief's Report as presented. With no additional discussion, all present voted in favor.

Solicitors Report: John Rice, Esq.

There was none.

Old Business

Mr. Keyser advised that he recently saw a 53 foot Fed Ex truck on Allentown Road. The road is to be posted excluding truck traffic. A discussion was had regarding the posting of signage by Pa Dot.

New Business

Chief Blake presented a note of thanks to Officer Kolb and himself for assistance with an incident in West Rockhill.

Chief Blake advised that he is renewing the service contract from Air Management Technologies for the HVAC unit. The cost of the 1 year contract is \$3600.

Chief Blake then advised that the PD would again be partnering with the Red Cross for the annual blood drive at the station. The date of the blood drive is July 18, 2019 2pm to 7pm. Chief Blake mentioned that the Rockhill Car Wash would donate a car wash coupon to those who donated blood.

Mr Keyser mentioned that the Holiday House Pool was hosting a craft beer night on July 19, 2019 from 8 to 10 pm. Pre-sale tickets are \$5.00.

Citizen Comment #2:

There was none.

Adjournment

On motion by Mr. Keyser, seconded by Mr. Volovnik, to adjourn the meeting. With no additional discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 7:15pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Chief of Police